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R14 Newsletter 

2024 Paris Olympic Games 

 

In R14, we have been learning all about the Olympics! We have made Olympic rings art 

using paint and stencils, created our own Olympic ceremony torches and collected  

data on how many medals different countries won as part of our maths learning. We 

had so much fun collecting data and updating our pictograph each morning. 
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Regards,  Lynette Simons 

Dear Parents,  

What a busy three weeks we have had with Science and Book Weeks, and swimming for the mainstream and IELP 

Reception to Year 5 students.   

Our Year 5/6 students in C20 and C21 were given the opportunity to showcase their Genius Hour projects to 

parents, staff and students with a two day presentation.  This was the culmination of many weeks of 

independent learning with the displays showcasing a finished product and their talks including the processes 

undertaken to create the idea and the finished project.  Well done to the students, a huge effort. 

 

 

 

 

Our school  choir will be performing at the Festival Theatre on Friday 

20th September as part of the Primary Schools Festival of music.  

The girls have been working hard to learn the songs and actions to 

be part of the large choir on the night.  Last week, they attended the 

Magic Millions venue to practice with the band and other choir 

members in preparation for the performance.   

At drop off/pick up times, you would see the progress on the new 

boundary fence.  While it is progressing slowly, we can see how the 

finished product will add to student safety.  With the new fence 

comes a gate which will allow access to the carpark for staff vehicles, 

those who hold a disabled access sticker and delivery vehicles.  No other vehicles should be on the school 

grounds, especially around the busy drop off and pick up times.  This is for the safety of the students and to 

reduce unnecessary hold ups with vehicles exiting and entering the school.   

Parents are reminded that the ‘Kiss and Drop’ area at the front of the school is only for short drop offs and pick 

ups.  Parents should not turn off their vehicle and move away from it or they will risk a fine.   

Reminder:  Monday is the School Closure Day  when no staff will be on site.  Tuesday is the Pupil Free Day 

where staff will be participating in training. OSHC will be available on both days. 

Thank you to everyone who supported our Father’s Day stall fundraiser by buying items.  Thank you also to our 

Fundraising Committee who organised the items for sale, set up the stalls and sold the items to students. A great 

effort from everyone.  Happy Father’s Day to all of the fathers and grandfathers. 

Regards, 

Lynette Simons 
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We are thrilled to announce that East Torrens has partnered with 

STEM Australia to provide a hands-on STEM workshop for students 

and parents. Last week, families had the chance to explore and 

interact with incredible equipment at the workshop. 

 STEM, an acronym for Science, Technology, Engineering, and 

Mathematics, is more than just a set of subjects. It's a crucial tool for 

preparing our children for success in an ever-evolving world. STEM 

education promotes critical thinking, problem-solving, and 

creativity, essential skills for addressing real-world challenges and 

developing innovative solutions. It also opens doors to well-paying 

and high-demand careers. In short, STEM education equips our 

children with the skills and knowledge they need to thrive in the 

future, empowering them to become critical thinkers, problem-

solvers, and innovators who can positively impact society.  

For those who missed the initial workshop, we are excited to offer 

a few remaining spots for your child/ren to participate in our 

exclusive 8-week course. This course will begin in week 2 of term 

four and is a unique opportunity for our students to dive deeper 

into STEM. To ensure a personalized experience and high-quality 

learning, students will be placed in groups of 10. 

The 8-week course, a comprehensive and high-quality STEM 

education opportunity, is priced at $160 per student. This cost 

covers tuition and access to the latest learning and creation 

technologies, ensuring your child receives a top-notch STEM 

education. 

Please return your e-form on the Audiri app as soon as 

possible so we can kick off this inspiring new initiative. 
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Dear Parent/Caregiver, 
 

Many Materials and Service Charges accounts for 2024  
have an outstanding balance.  

If you have not already paid, please make payments as soon as possible. 

Statements for overdue accounts will be emailed this week.  
Preferred option for fees payment is online. Bank details are on the statement.  

  

For any finance related enquiries or assistance, please contact the Business Manager on 83371411  
or email  dl.0971.finance@schools.sa.edu.au   
 

Kind regards, 

Kavita Mer 

Business Manager 

School Card is not an automatic process and a new 
application is required every year. 

If you are eligible, please visit  sa.gov.au/education/schoolcard  

to complete the online School Card application as soon as possible. 

The IELP students recently embarked on an exciting excursion to Cleland National 
Wildlife Park! It was a day full of discovery and adventure as students explored the 

beautiful park and learned about Australia’s unique wildlife.  
  

The students had the opportunity to see and feed kangaroos and wallabies, and even 
get up close to some cuddly koalas. They were particularly fascinated by the echidnas 

and learned many interesting facts about these spiky creatures. They were also 
intrigued by the diverse group of reptiles especially the crowd favourite the Ole Blue 

Tongue…  
 

The excursion was not only educational but also a fantastic way for students to 
connect with nature and each other. Everyone had a wonderful time, and it 

was a memorable day that the students will cherish for years to come! 

 

mailto:dl.0971.finance@schools.sa.edu.au
https://www.sa.gov.au/topics/education-and-learning/financial-help-scholarships-and-grants/school-card-scheme


 

 
Please note the group is not a primary method of distributing important 

information; this will continue via the Audiri App. 
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Dear families, 

The due date for collecting hours to graduate from this year’s Children’s University program is getting closer and our 
graduation date has been set for  Tuesday, 5th November 2024. More information about this will be sent out shortly.  

To prepare for the graduation,  a member of staff from the Children's University will be visiting our school on Tuesday the 
10th of September after lunch to measure students up for the ceremony and to discuss what the graduation ceremony 
will look like. It will be important that all students participating attend this short meeting. 

At this meeting I will also check with students how many hours they have collected, so they know whether they have 
enough to graduate.  Reflection Sheets will also be give out to students. These are for activities students do outside of 
school or at lunch times such as sporting activities, dance classes or language lessons. Students will need to complete these 
reflection sheets to be given the hours.  

Children will have until the end of term to collect hours to go towards their graduation.  

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me via email at melissa.ciufoli658@schools.sa.edu.au  

or at the school.  

Kind regards 

 

Melissa Ciufoli 
East Torrens Children’s University Coordinator 
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